


Georgetown, Maine 
 

-    Area: 18.5 square miles, with 82.77 miles of shorefront, 32 miles of roads 
- Incorporated - June 13th, 1716 – the 10th corporate Town in the State 

- Population: 1,042 (2010 census) 
 

Quick Reference Guide 
 

- Churches:  Five Islands Baptist Church, 6 Old Schoolhouse Road, 371-2122 
St. Cuthbert’s Episcopal Church, MacMahan Island 

 
- Georgetown Central School (PreK-6) - 52 Bay Point Road, 371-2160 

www.georgetown.k12.me.us      playground, gymnasium 
 

- Georgetown Community Center - 19 Old Schoolhouse Road 
PO Box 103, 371-2660 

 
-    Georgetown Country Store, 371-2106, Call for hours 

 
- Georgetown Volunteer Fire Department, 777 Five Islands Road 

(371-2772, IN EMERGENCY 911) 
 

- Government: Town Meeting and three-member Board of Selectmen 
    The Selectmen meet the second and fourth Tuesdays at 7 p.m. 

 
- Library: Laura E. Richards Library, 863 Five Islands Road, 371-9995 

Seasonal – Please call for hours. 
 

- Museum: Georgetown Historical Society, 20 Bay Point Road, 371-9200 
 

- Post Office: 765 Five Islands Road, 371-2000   Zip Code 04548 
Window Hours: M-F: 9 to 11:30 a.m. and 12:30 to 4:15 p.m. 

Saturday: 9 to 11:30 a.m. 
 

- Registered Voters:   928 
Democrat: 329   Green:  30    Republican:  287    Undeclared:  282 

 
-     Reid State Park: Seguinland Road, Open Daily 9 a.m. – Sunset, 371-2303 *fee 

 
- Town Office: 50 Bay Point Road, 371-2820 

website:  www.georgetownme.com     email: gtwnme@hotmail.com 
M-F 9-12 1-5 

- Transfer Station and Recycling Center: 64 Bay Point Road, 371-2148 
Hours: Wednesday, Saturday, Sunday and some Holiday Mondays 

9 a.m. – 4 p.m.      * May 1st – October 31st Open until 5 p.m.* 
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This year saw an active year in the Selectmen’s office, although a quiet year on the Town le













 
127th Legislature 

Senate of 
Maine  

Senate District 23 

navigating our state’s bureaucracy. To keep up with Senate news, please visit my Senate Facebook page at 





    

  COUNTY OF SAGADAHOC 
COMMISSIONER CAROL A. GROSE               

 District 3 – Arrowsic, Georgetown, Phippsburg, Richmond, West Bath & Woolwich  
  Citizens of Georgetown, 

It is my honor to continue to serve the citizens of Georgetown as a Sagadahoc County Commissioner.  After completing seven years on 
the Board, I remain totally committed to insuring that the services provided by the County are delivered in the most cost effective and 
professional way possible.   

As we move forward in this tenuous economic climate, which for us is accentuated by issues related to the funding of Two Bridges Regional 
Jail, the Commissioners remain acutely aware of the impact the County tax assessment has on Sagadahoc municipalities and remain 
committed to minimizing increases as we enter into the FY 2016-17 budget process.  While our reserves cannot subsidize all of the 
unavoidable increases in operating and capital costs, we continue to seek other savings to reduce the impact on our citizens.  The overall 
budgetary increase for FY 2015-16 was 0.7%. 

During 2015, the County’s many activities and accomplishments included the following:  The County converted to a protected self-
funded health insurance plan which has the potential to control the soaring costs associated with this benefit in the future.  
Administration restructured its staffing to include the services of a part-time human resources specialist at no additional cost, and 

Probate Court was 
busy processing petitions for guardianship, conservatorship, change of name, adoption, and estates.  They also processed passport 
applications and continued to back-scan records into an electronic database.  Deeds continued its efforts to make all documents 
available for viewing at sagadahocdeedsme.com by contracting with a company that specializes in this work to complete a substantial 
portion of this project.  They also stayed busy handling increased recordings due to the improved housing market.  The Emergency 
Management Agency continued to assist with the planning and implementation of regional training, working with local EMA Directors 
and community officials to meet federal emergency preparedness requirements, and working closely with area emergency responders 
and public health agencies, including the Sagadahoc County Board of Health.  The Communications Center filled all departmental 
vacancies during the past year and also made significant equipment upgrades.  Director Brodie Hinckley was named as the State’s 
“Communications Director of the Year”.  The District Attorney’s Office handled a high volume of court cases and added a second full-
time ADA to its Sagadahoc staff.  It also implemented a new court process known as the “Unified Criminal Docket”, which is designed 
to reduce costs. 

In 2015, the Sheriff’s Office saw a decrease of approximately 6.5% in the number of calls when compared with 2014, from 5,576 to 
5,207.  The Patrol Division and Detective Divisions are currently at full staffing levels.  The S.O. continues to work collaboratively with 
various task forces to solve our most serious crimes.  The Transport Division handled in excess of 800 transports last year and 
continued to monitor inmates on home release.  The community public works program resulted in the performance of approximately 
2,214 hours of labor in Sagadahoc County, saving over $40,000 in labor costs.  The Civil Division continues to serve orders and writs 
in a consistently professional manner.  

In order that I may represent constituents effectively, it is important that I am aware of your questions and concerns.  Please do not hesitate 
to contact me at 319-5290.  And I encourage interested persons to attend Board of Commissioners’ meetings, which are held at 3:00 p.m. 
on the second Tuesday of each month in the Commissioners’ Meeting Room of the County Courthouse, 752 High Street, Bath, Me.  (For 
details, call 443-8202 or check our web site: www.sagcounty.com.) 

 

Respectfully, 

Carol A. Grose, Sagadahoc County Board of Commissioners  
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TOWN CLERK’S REPORT





TAX COLLECTOR’S REPORT



Heidi O’Donnell





TREASURER’S REPORT
   

 
   

  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

  
    

  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

  
    

  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

  
 

   
 
 

 
   

  
 
 
 

 
   

 
   

  
 
 

    
  

 
 
 
 
 
 

    
  

 
 

    
  

 
 



 
 
 

    

 
   

    

 
   

    

 
   

  
 
 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
    

  
  
  





to pay the following Town Officers’ salaries for the period from 



—
—workers’ compensation

Selectmen’s contingency
—

—



Todd’s Landing ramp repair

Todd’s Landing improvements reserve (curren



June 30, 2016 from the Town’s contribution to the total cost of funding public education from pre

Town will raise as the Town’s contribution to the total cost of funding public education from pre

Plumbing Inspector’s share of plumbing permit fees



Fire Department Officers’ stipend



Town funds required. Last year’s proposed sum was $211,559.



to appropriate the Town funds required. This amount is a direct obligation of the Town. Last year’s amount was $22,439.

Town funds required. This amount is a direct obligation of the Town. Last year’s actual amount was $890,250.

The Moderator then swore in the Elected Officials present that were elected at Tuesday’s election.  The Meeting adjourned at 

A



expected of the position, and we appreciate and thank him for all he has done. Frank’s son, Mike, has taken



Georgetown’s open spaces and to provide leadership in the development, use, conservation, and restoration of the town’s natural 

 Coordinated Georgetown’s annual participation in 
Georgetown’s beaches, marshes, and shorelines free of debris.

 

 

 
to the Conservation Commission’s publication, 

 

 

 

 Published an updated map and guide to Georgetown’s most popular walking and hiking trails on conservation lands.
 

and their tendency to cross our roads to lay eggs in the spring.  The Commission posted “Caution – Turtle Crossing” signs 
made by Georgetown’s children along island roads.

 



Georgetown “Waterways and Harbors Ordinance – section”.



celebrate the island’s fishing heritage. The “blessing” at the 
Five Island’s Wharf is officiated by Georgetown Baptist Church Pastor, Barry Moore. We are also very fortunate to have Georgetown’s own 
singer/songwriter (and fisherman’s daughter) Lauren Crosb

filled family day. The GRC’s warming hut was on site, but was not used on this beautiful, balmy day. 

activities include, but are not limited to…

The GRC’s commitment to providing recreational activities, social events, and community programs for our island residents con
in preparation for the town’s 300





Following a review of the documents by the new Town Attorney, The Board renewed the Island Home Club’s lease of a right

’ ’
paying user fees on time, and picking up their own and other people’s trash.

APPOINTED AND ELECTED OFFICERS’ REPORTS

pooping in the neighbor’s yard. I took one dog to the Shelter and 3 bunches of feral kittens to the shelter. I also



The Georgetown Emergency Management Agency has had a quiet yet busy year. The “quiet” relates to the fact that while 
any, we were ready! The “busy” refers to the 

Conference. Basically, we have been engaged in “preparing’ wherever and whenever necess

ommunity. That’s not the case in many other small communities.

e annual review of Georgetown’s Emergency Operations Plan with our advisory committee. Two annexes 



We are planning to place two “Green Can” ma



The European green crab is threatening Maine’s coastal fisher

d Road, Julia Kahrl’s telephone 

Bay Road, Todd’s Landing on Robinhood Cove between the two bridges, Bean’s launch ramp at the end of the Indian Point South B
Point commercial clammers’ access to the Bay by Connie Donovan’s, the Indian Point access to Little River on the Ocean Loop Road, and the gate 

Please remember that if you use someone else’s property to get to the clam



–

Kids performed “The Little Mermaid.” 



Georgetown Volunteer Fire Department, Inc.
                                                                          Board of Directors 

     PO BOX 199 
      GEORGETOWN, MAINE  04548



GEORGETOWN VOLUNTEER FIRE DEPARTMENT TREASURER’S REPORT

Ron Hayward 



eople to participate in 257 children’s programs

 Annual Town History Series, which featured “ ” presented by 

 

 children’s summer reading program with 544 participants
 
 
 

Lesley Dolinger 



produced over $1100.00.  The books remaining were taken to the Patten Free Library’s Book Store. Please remember the Richards

This year we added 37 young adult and children’s books and 235 adult books to our collection.  A very large number of donated

to make use of our very fine young adult and children’s 

The “best little Library in Georgetown” offered many events this season. 

0 adult books, 54 children’s books and 54 AV items. Blizzard Books will be due back when the library reopens

This is my final annual report, and I’m sad to be leaving as Director.  I am happy to know that “The Best Little Library in Georgetown” 
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YOUR PUBLIC OFFICIALS 
 

Maine State Government 
 
* Jeffrey K. Pierce, State Representative, House District 53 
 

Home:   P.O. Box 51       
    Dresden, Maine 04342 
    (207) 737-9051 
 Cell Phone:  (207) 441-3006 

E-mail:   Jeff.Pierce@legislature.maine.gov 
 
House website:  http://www.maine.gov/legis/house/hsebios/pierjk.htm 
Capitol Address  House of Representatives 
   2 State House Station      voice: (207) 287-1400 

    Augusta, Maine 04333-0002      TTY: (207) 287-4469 
 

House of Representatives Message Center (during sessions)                   1-800-423-2900 
 
* Linda Baker, State Senator, Senate District 23 
 

Home:   1 Homeplace       voice: (207) 798-1290 
    Topsham, Maine 04086 
    (207) 729-8381 
 

E-mail:   bakersenate14@yahoo.com 
Website:  http://www.mainesenategop.com/index.php./your-senators/linda-baker 

 
Office:    3 State House Station 

    Augusta, Maine 04333-0003      voice: (207) 287-1505 
    Senate Toll Free (during sessions)                        1-800-423-6900 
 
* Paul LePage, Governor  Office of the Governor 
    1 State House Station 
    The State House 
    Augusta, Maine 04333                  (207) 287-3531 
 
The Federal Government 
 
* Chellie Pingree, United States Representative, First District 
 Portland Office:  2 Portland Fish Pier                 voice: (207) 774-5019 
    Portland, Maine 04101                  fax: (207) 871-0720 
 Washington Office: 1630 Longworth Building                      voice: 1-202-225-6116 
    Washington, DC 20515                    fax: 1-202-225-5590 
 E-mail:   rep.chellie.pingree@mail.house.gov 
 
* Susan Collins, United States Senator 
 Portland Office:  1 Canal Plaza, Suite 802      voice: (207) 780-3575 
    Portland, Maine 04101             fax: (207) 828-0380 
 Washington Office: 461 Dirksen Senate Office Building                  voice: 1-202-224-2523 
    Washington, DC 20510-1904            fax: 1-202-224-2693 
 
* Angus King, United States Senator  
 Portland Office:  3 Canal Plaza, Suite 601        voice: (207) 874-0883 
    Portland, Maine 04101               fax: (207) 874-7631 
 Washington Office: 188 Russell Senate Office Building        voice: 1-202-224-5344 
    Washington, DC 20510-1903              fax: 1-202-224-1946 
 Website:  www.king.senate.gov/contact.cfm 
 
* Barack Obama, President of the United States 
 The White House 
 Washington, DC 20500 

Public Comments Office         1-202-456-7639 
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